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Question 

 

“In relation to the Island’s Carbon Neutral Roadmap, and the publication of the energy strategy by Q4 2023, 

will the Minister advise what progress, if any, has been made in developing the strategy, its current status 

and when it will be made available to the Assembly?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

I intend to commence work on an energy strategy in 2025, with initial focus on legislative updates and 

delivering the recommendations from the Comptroller and Auditor General review of Critical Infrastructure 

Resilience – Energy. Due to resource constraints, I cannot commit to delivering an energy strategy in this 

term of government, although I do intend to fully explore and debate the potential for offshore wind which 

is an underpinning issue. 

 

Work to develop an energy strategy spans several Ministerial portfolios and I will be working closely with 

the Minister for Infrastructure, Minister for Sustainable Economic Development and other ministers as 

necessary. In addition to working with these Ministers, Scrutiny, energy suppliers, external stakeholders, 

including Guernsey, the United Kingdom and France are also very important in this complex area of policy 

development. I intend to carry out this complex work thoroughly to ensure that we reach a more formed 

outcome. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.je/SiteCollectionDocuments/Environment%20and%20greener%20living/R%20Carbon%20Neutral%20Roadmap%2020220525%20JB.pdf

